
 

Memorandum 
To: Board of Trustees 

From: Tracy Barill, Director of Education 

Date: January 16, 2023 

Subject: Input Received 

Rationale 
Following the May 9, 2022 and November 7, 2022 Policy meeting, the Policies currently 
rostered were added to the public input site. Attached is a summary listing of which 
Policies received input and from whom as at January 16, 2023. The input received was 
forwarded to the respective Supervisory Officer(s) for review and consideration. 
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Attachment: (Input Update) 




